

Parks Meeting

June 2015

Meeting called to order at 6:35pm by Ashlee Hawkins

Members Present: Ashlee Hawkins, Randy Weaver, Don Buchert

- ❖ Motion to excuse Marty Hura and Giles Seith made by Randy , 2nd by Ashlee-**All Ayes**
- ❖ Motion to accept the minutes made by Randy, 2nd by Don-**All Ayes**

Ashlee told everyone that Kendra from Camp Hi had contacted her about the turnaround/put in down by the river. She said that Kendra had told her that they are ready to help get this done and that they know contractors that we could possibly contact. It was suggested that we try and get the turnaround done before the roads get done so we can put grindings on top of it to help lock the stone into place. Randy said that it might also be good to try and have it done before the Potato Festival, to possibly help with mud and make the ground more stable in that area. Don and Randy said that we already have gotten quotes for materials from Brugmanns and that Mayor Clark should have that information. Ashlee said that she will talk to the Mayor to see what she can get and find out.

It was also mentioned that we should possibly get some mulch or pea gravel under the merry go round for safety. Ashlee said that she will talk to the service department to see if they had thought about what they might want to put there.

Randy said that next year, we might want to look into donating some funds to be able to purchase more flower baskets for the bridge.

- ❖ Motion to adjourn at 7:56pm made by Randy, 2nd by Ashlee-**All Ayes**